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Open Mondays through Saturdays 10am to 4pm 

From the Desk of 
President Adrian Hurtado 

September is a special month for the Cayucos Seniors 
Club.  Forty-five years ago, on September 1, 1973, the 
Club received its charter and has expanded to the 
community outreach organization that it is today.  
Congratulations to all of our past and current members! 
August was island attire month and Janet Arnold, our 
guest chef, prepared a wonderful tropical pulled pork 
and coconut rice in keeping with the theme.  Casa de 
Flores added a giant macaroni and cheese with bacon 
casserole that proved to be a success. 
Nathan Clay provided the entertainment and I was 
highly impressed with the range of his voice.  I have 
never heard anyone do Moody Blues songs as well as he 
did except for the actual Moody Blues. 
Pat Moon rarely misses the luncheons, but she was not 
present for this one to collect the $350 attendance prize 
when her name was drawn.  This month the pot grows 
to $375.  Louise Topper, who has only been a member 
for about a year, won her second 50-50 prize.  This time 
it was $85.  Congratulations Louise! 
Welcome to new members Shirley Mednick, Maggie 
Johnson, and Glenda Jean Boatman.  Remember, 
people do not have to live in Cayucos to become 
members. 
The nominations of officers for the next year was 
presented by Parliamentarian Betsy Watts and elections 
well be held in September.  The names are as follows: 
 President Adrian Hurtado 
 1st VP Jerry Dobyns 
 2nd VP Janet Arnold 
 Secretary Sherry Shepard 
 Treasurer Deborah Way 
Have a great month and see you September 12 in the 
Vets tent at 12:00 noon. 
Adrian 

A Message from Your Vice-President 

Jerry Dobyns 
Here we are in September.  Kids should be back to 
school by now as many start in August.  We had a 
pleasant August in our little town.  The weather was 
very mild as we did not get too warm or too cool.  This 
month usually gives us some of the best weather of the 
year and continues into October. 

I want to thank Janet Arnold for the great tropical pork 
roast.  It was delicious.  Thanks to our kitchen crew, 
servers, and bartenders for another great potluck. 

Our entertainment was Nathan Clay.  He has a great 
voice and we enjoyed him very much.  His songs by the 
Moody Blues and Righteous Brothers were great and 
brought back a lot of memories.  Our entertainment this 
month will be Andy Scott.  Andy is a new performer to 
our potlucks. 

I hope everyone has a great September, and come to 
our next potluck on Wednesday, September 12th. 

   Jerry 

 

Last Table –  
Table 1 –Robert Awbrey, Richard LeGrand, Larry 
Fishman, Ian Erickson, and Bill Mangan 

September Potluck 

The kitchen crew will make meatballs and pasta. 

Membership Report 

Margaret Bretz reports that we have four new 
members—Glenda Jean Boatman, Paula Hollis, Maggie 
Johnson, and Joyce Loveless.  Great! 

 
 



September Birthdays 

1 Lou Hahargoue 

2 Lee Arnold and Trudy Minot 

4     Henry Sanguinetti 

6     Phyllis Rosenfeld 

8     Elaine Slater and Butch Rambaud 

10   Dinah Piwowarski 

11    Sue Jasper 

12    Janice Masulin 

13    Helen Haeuser 

15    Marilyn Roberts    

16    Mary Hedges, Gwen Scarrone, & Ron Clark 

19    Kathy Boyte 

20    Sherry Sims 

21    Willadean Borchard 

23  Joyan Svancara 

24    Vera Wallen 

27    LaVerne Smith 

,Joyan's Sunshine Report 

Joyann sent a sympathy card to the family of Elaine 
Thompson.  She sent a “thinking of you” card to 
Ray Guillen, and a get well card to Adrian Hurtado. 

Cayucos Seniors T-Shirts 

Orders are being taken for Cayucos Seniors T-shirts 
which feature the Cayucos Pier and "If lost please 
return to 200 S. Ocean Ave. Cayucos".  Available in 
long sleeve, short sleeve and a women's short 
sleeve.  They are $12.00 each.  See picture of Karen 
Rivas with shirts on bottom right of second picture 
page.  Please come in to or call the Senior Center to 
place your order. 

Cayucos Seniors Website 

Our club's website has been updated to include 
copies of the monthly newsletter and a collection 
of pictures with captions from our potluck 
luncheons.  This is a great way to recall a member's 
name.  Check it out at www.cayucosseniors.org, 
and select NEWSLETTERS at the top of the screen. 

 

A Little Humor 

A 78-year-old man is having a drink in a bar.  Suddenly a 
gorgeous woman enters and sits down a few seats 
away.  The woman is so attractive that he just cannot 
take his eyes off her.  After a short while, the woman 
notices him staring, and approaches him. 
Before the man has time to apologize, the woman looks 
him deep in the eyes and says to him in a sultry tone, “I 
will do anything you would like.  Anything you can 
imagine in your wildest dreams, and it does not matter 
how extreme or unusual it is, I am game.  I want $100, 
and there is a condition. 
Completely stunned by the sudden turn of events, the 
man asks her what her condition is.  “You have to tell 
me what you want me to do in just three words.” 
The man takes a moment to consider the offer from the 
beautiful woman.  He whips out his wallet and puts 
$100 in her hand.  He then looks her square in the eyes, 
and says slowly and clearly,“Paint my garage.” 
Our needs change as we get older, and we tend to look 
for bargains. 

Monthly Senior Luncheons 

 2nd Weds of every month in the Vet’s Hall Tent 
 Social Time 11:30–Noon, Lunch is served at Noon 

ALL members are invited.  Main course is provided by 
the Senior Luncheon Committee.  All other members 
attending are asked to bring either a side dish or dessert 
to serve approximately 6-8 people.  No need to bring 
serving utensils.  Each attending member is asked to 
donate a $1.00 in the basket on the table. Please bring 
your own table setting (plate and utensils).  Wine, soft 
drinks and water are available – donations please. 
Entertainment– great music from gifted local talent 
Attendance Drawing – each month we draw a members 
name from a container and IF PRESENT they win a 
monetary prize. If drawn member is not in attendance 
that person’s name is put back into container and next 
month $25.00 is added until there is a winner. Each 
members name is in the container  
50/50 Drawing – Tickets may be purchased at the door 
for our 50/50 drawing – Always an exciting moment to 
again have the chance to win money. 

Door Prizes – Each member receives a ticket for a 
door prize.  Tickets are drawn after the 
entertainment. 
 





August 2018 Cayucos Senior Luncheon – Island Day 

August Birthdays – Ida Belle Shields (turns 107 in August!), Louise Topper, Betty Jo Howard, Jack Monson, 
Stan Whitson, Ray Guillen and Karen Rivas   

Sue & Tom Jasper celebrate 49th 
Wedding Anniversary 

Adrian & Jean Hurtado, celebrate 
their 48 years of marriage 

Margaret Ann & Bob Bretz celebrate 
their 24th Wedding Anniversary 

Mary & Ray Hedges, celebrate 61 years 
of marriage! 

Tricia & Newell Siler, guests of Jerry Dobyns 



Dale & Sue Comer, visiting from Bass Lake 

Rosa Metzler with grand-daughter 
Ave Metzler 

Trudy Minot with her guest Marilynne Oswald 

Nathan Clay gave a remarkable 
performance – the audience 

loved it! 
Louise Topper wins 50/50 drawing again!  

This time she scored $85 

New Member – Shirley Mednick  New Member – Maggie Johnson New Member – Glenda Boatman 



Support our Local Business
The following local businesses support our Cayucos Senior Club through their 
newsletter.  Please consider their products and services 

1. Family Vision Care 
2. Financial Advisor 
3. Mobile Notary 
4. Real Estate 
5. Real Estate 
6. Massage Therapy 
7. Plumbing 
8. Pharmacy & Gifts 
9. Income Tax, Payroll &Bookkeeping

10. Dentistry 
11. Vacation rentals, full time rentals,

Property Management 
 

 

                          
 

Support our Local Businesses 
The following local businesses support our Cayucos Senior Club through their paid advertising in our monthly 
newsletter.  Please consider their products and services should the need arise. 

 Glenn S. Parnes, O.D. (805) 995
 Scott McManus (805) 995

 Gregg Edwards (805) 538
 Dale Kaiser (805) 995
 Sherry Sim (805) 234

 Bodywork (805) 995
 Plumb Cheap, Tim Kennedy (805) 434

 Cayucos Pharmacy & Gifts (805) 995
Income Tax, Payroll &Bookkeeping Cayucos Tax Service (805) 

 Terry F. Moore, D.D.S. (805) 995
Vacation rentals, full time rentals, Beachside Rentals, Toni LeGras (805) 995

 

 

  

             
  

advertising in our monthly 

(805) 995-2777 
(805) 995-2110 
(805) 538-0324 
(805) 995-2900 
(805) 234-4315 
(805) 995-0722 
(805) 434-3615 
(805) 995-3538 
(805) 995-5049 
(805) 995-3123 
(805) 995-3680 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

  
 
Note that Tim Kennedy from Plumb Cheap and a really 
great plumbing contractor, is offering 10% off to club 
members! 

  

 

 

 

Note that Tim Kennedy from Plumb Cheap and a really 
great plumbing contractor, is offering 10% off to club 
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CAYUCOS HISTORY 

PART 10 

THE GREAT BANK ROBBERY CONTINUED 

August 30th was “Butter Day” in Cayucos and more than $3,000 would be in the Cayucos Bank vault.  Sheriff 
O’Neall arranged for J.J. Simmler, cashier for the bank, to empty the vault of cash and gold and transfer these 
to James Cass’s safe at Cayucos Landing for safekeeping. 

The bandits’ plan was to take Simmler by force from his home to the bank where he would be coerced to open 
the safe.  Simmler, fearful for his life declined to participate in the trap.  Instead, the Sheriff arranged for Bill 
Waterman to substitute.  Meanwhile, the citizens of Cayucos were warned to take cover because a shooting 
was conjectured that night. 

The bank robbers arrived in town about midnight wearing gunny sack masks over their heads.  Constable 
Banks was waiting in the bank for them.  The robbers appeared on schedule with the constrained Bill 
Waterman, who pretended to open the safe.   

At that moment, Banks and a deputy jumped out from behind a door and the shooting began.  One bandit was 
fatally wounded and died the next day, but two fled to the hills only to be captured some years later, one in 
San Diego and the other in Sacramento.  Both were tried and sentenced to ten years in prison. 
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